Srividhya Center for special children 

Site visit report 2013(Ratna Malakapalli)

I visited Sri Vidya School for special children in Hyderabad on Jan 15th, 2013. It was a good feeling walking in, clean premises and well kept up class rooms. I met with Mrs. Shanti Venkat and had a detailed discussion with her. She very much appreciated the financial help she's receiving from Asha. Mrs. Shanti thinks that the speech therapist and occupational therapist are making a difference in the overall progress of the children. The verbal expression of the children seems to be improving well. My conversation with Laasya, an 11 year old girl is a testimony to this. Laasya  who had difficulty with even sitting down at her desk for short periods of time and not coherent with her speech is able to do her seat work without much of a redirection and was able to make a clear, two-way conversation with me. The special education teachers are sincere and have a loving demeanor.

Mrs. Shanti has not enrolled any new students in 2012.

The night shift aayas situation seems to be in place.

Mrs. Shanti plans to hire occupational and speech therapists on a monthly basis versus yearly contract for 2013.

I did not commit to any financial contribution toward acquisition of a permanent place/property for Sri Vidya.

A very fulfilling visit for me overall!

Ratna Malakapalli

